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The object and purpose of the Association shall be the betterment of the health and welfare of mankind through the improvement 

of the environment. This shall be done by sponsoring state and regional meetings and publications, by developing methods of 

measuring and evaluating achievements in environmental health, the establishment of a central point of reference and education 

material for the membership, the procurement of cooperation with other agencies and organizations, and such other activities as 

will lead to the greater efficiency and professional growth of the membership. 
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Presidentôs Message 
Garrett Guillozet, MPH, R.S., REHS, AEMT 
Franklin County Public Health 

 Hello! I am 

starting my term as 

president with a great 

sense of privilege and 

honor. Our past president, 

Paul DePasquale, deserves 

a tremendous thank you! 

Paul has worked tirelessly 

over the past year guiding 

and leading OEHA. He has 

set the bar high for me, 

and for all future presidents!  

 OEHA continues to be involved in various 

legislative matters. Primarily, OEHA is continuing 

to work with the Ohio Departments of Agriculture 

and Health on improving the food survey 

methodology for local health departments. While 

this is an outcome of H.B. 65, the agencies have 

committed on working together with OEHA and 

AOHC to improve the survey process. I realize that 

the work over the last month has been troublesome; 

I do believe that we are continuing in the right 

direction. OEHA will continue to work toward a 

common sense solution that helps to improve the 

survey process, while working to improve food 

safety in Ohio. 

 Legislative work and public health 

engagement are top priorities for my presidency. I 

firmly believe that we should continue to work 

toward growing our membership. Through 

membership, we expand our shared objectives and 

increase our visibility statewide. We all know 

people who have no understanding of the work we 

do, and I believe that OEHA has an obligation to 

help educate other public health associations and 

the public about environmental health issues. 

During my tenure, I hope to continue to build our 

relationships with our partner public health 

associations across the state. OEHA should support 

and seek support from other associations to help 

further our shared mission of improving and 

protecting public health in Ohio.  

 The next six months will be very telling for 

environmental public health in Ohio. Our board is 

preparing our list of legislative concerns and policy 

initiatives, which will be shared with our newly 

elected state government officials. Public health 

should be a non-partisan issue, and the board will 

continue to engage elected leaders to advanced 

environmental public health in Ohio.  As we move 

forward and prepare for a new session of the 

General Assembly, I encourage you to reach out to 

myself, or any board member to share your ideas 

and voice your concerns.  
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 In this section we recognize those 

individuals who successfully met the standards to 

earn the title Registered Sanitarian in the State of 

Ohio.  In this issue we congratulate the following 

individuals who achieved the status of Registered 

Sanitarian from February 16, 2018ðMay 15, 2018: 

¶ Elizabeth M. Kirby                                              

¶ Maria Fernanda Bibish 

¶ Christopher D. Cahill 

¶ Essalona Dawn Keller 

¶ Jordan P. Phillips 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ William Jeffrey Lutz 

¶ Otis A. Arnold II 

¶ Nicole M. Pennington 

¶ Alison Marie Barbro 

¶ Heidi Michelle Phillips 

Recognizing Ohioôs Newest Registered Sanitarians 
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Featured District Directorôs Message: 
Northeast 

Melissa OôConnell, R.S. 
Medina County Health Department 

 Hello fellow 

sanitarians and 

sanitarians-in-training 

throughout Ohio! It has 

been my privilege to be 

a Registered Sanitarian 

for the past 22 years! I 

began my career at 

Tuscarawas County 

Health Department as 

an SIT and gained valuable training in the food 

protection programs, campground inspections, pool 

inspections, school inspections, solid waste, 

infectious waste, water samples, nuisance complaint 

abatement, rabies prevention, and household 

sewage treatment systems. After working at 

Tuscarawas County for three years, I moved to 

Cleveland and worked with the fine folks at Geauga 

County for one year before landing at Medina 

County Health Department. I have been employed 

with Medina County Health Department for the last 

eighteen years working in the food protection 

programs. Currently, I am the Food Programs 

Supervisor. I work with the most amazing team 

including clerks, sanitarians, nurses, 

epidemiologists, community health educators, etc. I 

am proud to announce Medina County Health 

Department is accredited, we recently opened our 

new Health Center, 

we continue to do 

quality improvement 

projects, and changed 

our logo and website 

to better serve the 

public. 

 I have met 

many of you during 

Ohio Environmental 

Health Association 

(OEHA) trainings and worked with many of you 

during the course of my career at local health 

departments, during outbreak investigations, and 

sharing information through the quarterly 

roundtable meetings in the northeast quadrant of the 

state! Everyone I have met during the course of my 

career (you know who you are) has shaped me and 

helped me grow professionally. Thank you! I am 

committed to making you proud. For those of you I 

havenôt met, let me say it is a privilege to know I 

am working with other sanitarians across the state 

that are as passionate as I am about environmental 

health. I certainly would like to meet all of you, but 

if I miss you at a conference, I just want to say 

ñThank youò for working in this field with me every 

day protecting public health. We are making a 

positive impact daily together! 
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 Being a member of the OEHA has helped 

me grow professionally, and I would like to take 

this opportunity to encourage other sanitarians or 

SITôs to join. Benefits of joining include but are not 

limited to: networking with colleagues, receiving 

updates about new legislation, training 

opportunities at a reduced rate, and scholarship 

opportunities.  

 This is my third year being involved with 

the Northeast District OEHA planning committee 

and I am currently serving as NE District Director. 

We have been diligently meeting once a month to 

plan for this yearôs annual educational conference 

which will be at the Galaxy Restaurant, 201 Park 

Centre Drive, Wadsworth, Ohio on October 9 and 

10, 2018. This location has served us well the last 

two years and is centrally located for our district. 

This yearôs theme is ñTricks to Treat the 

Environment and Protect Public Health.ò I want to 

express my gratitude to the committee members for 

their guidance, help, and sharing their experience 

and knowledge with me. Being a part of this 

committee has been a truly rewarding experience. If 

you like being a part of a team, please consider 

joining. Similar to my Ohio University marching 

band experience, everyone plays a part to make the 

show better than the best ever! 
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Public Affairs Committee Reportð2nd 
Quarter 2018 

Stephan Ruckman, RS, MPH 
Worthington City Schools 

 Work continues on many items that were 

highlighted during the Annual Educational 

Conference.  Topics still being discussed include, 

but are not limited to surveys of Local Health 

Department Food Programs and Bills related to 

Dogs on Patios of Food Service Operations.   

 In other news, the Ohio Public Health 

Advisory Board met on April 27th, 2018.  This was 

a special meeting to consider changes to Ohio 

Administrative Code Sections 3701-36-03 and 3701

-36-05.  Both sections relate to Public Health 

Standards for Local Health Departments.  Specific 

language regarding Local Health Department 

reporting of inspection frequency and survey results 

was discussed in depth.  After considering input 

from various stakeholders, the Ohio Department of 

Health updated the rule to reflect comments and 

suggestions made by the OEHA Board of Directors.  

This language was inserted prior to OPHAB 

recommending approval to the Director of Health.  

The next meeting of the Ohio Public Health 

Advisory Board is June 29th, 2018.  Topics which 

may be on that agenda include Private Water 

System and Registered Sanitarian Rules.   

 It will likely be a busy year for all of us 

tasked with the responsibility to monitor issues that 

will impact our members.  We are all very fortunate 

to have great leadership guiding us and very skilled 

legislative liaisons assisting along the way.  Please 

let me know if you have any questions or concerns 

you would like to share.     


